


CERTIFICATION 

OF 

APPOINTMENT AS COMMISSIONER 

OF 

THE HOUSING AUTHORITY OF THE CITY OF KEY WEST, FLORIDA 

(Section 421.05, Florida Statutes) 

John Toppino, of Key West, Florida, is hereby appointed as Commissioner of the 

Housing Authority of the City of Key West, Florida to serve from September 12, 2024 to 

August 21, 2028 or until a successor is appointed and qualified. 

Dated in Key West, Florida, this __ day of ____ ., 2024. 

DANISE HENRIQUEZ, MAYOR 

ATTEST: 

KERI O'BRIEN, CITY CLERK 



HOUSING AUTHORITY 
OF THE CITY OF KEY WEST, FLORIDA 

1400 Kennedy Drive - Key West, FL 33040 • Phone: 305-296-5621 • TfY/Florida Relay Service (FRS): 800-955-8771 

September 3, 2024 

Mayor Danise Henriquez 
City of Key West 
1300 White Street 
Key West, FL 33040 

RE: Request to Appoint John Toppino to the Board of Commissioners of the Housing Authority of the City 
of Key West, Florida

Dear Mayor Henriquez: 

I am writing to enthusiastically recommend John Toppino for appointment to the Key West Housing Authority 
Board of Commissioners. Having known John for many years and closely observed his professional and 
personal contributions to our community, I am confident that he will be an outstanding addition to the Board. 

Mr. Toppino brings a wealth of experience and a deep commitment to public service, deeply rooted in his 
family's long­standing tradition of community involvement. His background with Charley Toppino & Sons, Inc. 
has equipped him with valuable skills in construction, affordable housing project development from a builder's 
perspective, policy development, budget oversight, and program evaluation. His extensive experience in these 
areas will undoubtedly be a significant asset to the Housing Authority Board. 

Moreover, Mr. Toppino's dedication to improving the quality of life for Key West residents is evident in his 
proactive approach to community outreach and his keen interest in innovative housing solutions. His leadership 
within the family business has been marked by a genuine concern for community well-being and a 
demonstrated ability to address complex challenges with integrity and effectiveness. 

Mr. Toppino's appointment to the Housing Authority Board would be a continuation of his family's legacy of 
service to the community. His grandfather, Frank Toppino, and his uncle, Richard Toppino, have both made 
substantial contributions to the Housing Authority, and Mr. Toppino is well-prepared to build upon their work 
with a fresh perspective and renewed energy. 

I am confident that Mr. Toppino will approach his role on the Board with the same level of dedication and 
professionalism that has characterized his previous endeavors. 

Thank you for considering this recommendation. 
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